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CHANGES TO THE MIGRATION CODE INTRODUCED 

As of 16 May 2023, conditions to stay in Azerbaijan have changed.  

The instances when a non-national may qualify for a temporary residence permit now include: 

 having a termed deposit with an Azerbaijani bank in the amount of AZN 100,000 (as opposed to the 
previous rule of having that amount credited to any domestic bank account) 

 investing in state securities having nominal value of at least AZN 100,000 or investment securities of 
the same value issued by legal entities owned by at least 51 percent by the State or 

 holding either chief executive officer position or 51 percent share in an Azerbaijani entity with a 
paid-in capital above the approved minimum (pending; disapplied anyway in relation to entities 
having investment promotion certificate or start-up certificate or operating from listed economic 
regions or industrial and agricultural parks) and having at least one shareholder from among non-
resident companies or individuals. 

 A permanent residence permit (PRP) can be issued to non-nationals residing in Azerbaijan for at least 
two years:  

 whose father, mother, husband (wife), child, sister or brother is a citizen of the Republic of 
Azerbaijan 

 who own a real estate in Azerbaijan valued at a minimum of AZN 200,000  

 who placed a termed deposit in the amount of at least AZN 200,000 with a domestic bank 

 who invested in state securities having nominal value of at least AZN 200,000 or investment 
securities of the same value issued by legal entities owned by at least 51 percent by the State 

 who are a high-level specialist in a listed field 

 whose family member has a PRP in the Republic of Azerbaijan  

 who act as head or deputy head of a branch or representative office of a foreign legal entity in the 
Republic of Azerbaijan or 

 head or majority shareholder of an entity having at least one non-Azerbaijani shareholder and 
charter capital and turnover above an established minimum in each case. 

The exemption from a work permit is now available only to a head and an employed majority shareholder of 
domestic entities having a non-Azerbaijani person as a shareholder (previously exemption was available also 
to deputies but not shareholders).  
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PLEASE CONTACT US FOR ANY QUESTIONS AND 
FURTHER INFORMATION AT: 

BM Morrison Partners 
Tel: (994 12) 497 19 14; 497 19 15 

Fax: (994 12) 497 19 13 
E-mail: info@bmlawaz.com 
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*  Information in our updates does not constitute legal or other professional advice. 


